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Minutes

Executive Committee Mid-Winter Meeting

Saturday January 29, 2005

Room 524, Vanier building

University of Ottawa

David Dozois (Chair)

Catherine Lee (Chair Elect)

David Hodgins (Past Chair)

Kerry Mothersill (Secretary-Treasurer)

Adam Radomsky (Member-at-Large)

Michael Coons (Student Member)

Report from the Chair 

David expressed thanks to the members of the executive committee for their work over the past several months.

Treasurer’s Report

          Kerry reported that there were 131 student and 323 regular members in the Section. 

          Additional information concerning late CPA registrants will likely increase these 

          numbers. The current bank balance is $9134.07 and total assets are $13,193.05. The  

          expenses since September 17, 2004 were reviewed.

CPA 2005 Conference (June 9-11)

Submissions and Review Process (Catherine)

         Catherine reported that 170 submissions were received on-line. These included 11 theory  

         review sessions, 7 symposia, 8 workshops, 9 conversation sessions and 135 posters. 

         Submissions were rejected on the basis of poor scientific merit or inadequate detail to 

         evaluate the submission for 7% of abstracts (7 posters, 2 conversation sessions, and 1 

         theory review). In addition 25.7-34.2% of the oral submissions were rejected as oral 

         presentations but invited to present in poster format.  

         The reviewers for the Clinical section submissions were: Stéphane Bouchard, Marion  

         Ehrenberg, Jean Grenier, John Hunsley, Charlotte Johnston, Adam Radomsky, Elke 

         Reissing, Elisa Romano, Doug Symons, and Kristin Von Ranson. Thanks were expressed 

         to the reviewers for their assistance.Catherine reported that notices of acceptance should be 
         sent out by CPA in the near future. 
        The committee discussed feedback from reviewers, possible ways to streamline the process  

                       and issues that require clarification. 

Ken Bowers Award Submissions, Letters of Invitation (Catherine)

        Catherine identified high rating scores for student submissions. A list was sent to   

        CPA for the CPA student award. Students will receive a reminder concerning the  

        Ken Bowers Award in the notification messages sent by CPA, in addition, 
        Catherine will send out a call via the list serve for submissions to the Ken Bowers 
        award. 
   Clinical Section Sponsored Presentations (David D.)

An honorarium will be sent to Dr. Dobson following his keynote presentation.

David D. will investigate the costs of holding a reception following the Master Clinician presentation. Catherine indicated that the Convention advertisement in Psynopsis did not include a number of presentations that the Clinical Section is sponsoring. In the future, the Section Review Coordinator will advise CPA as to what to list in Psynopsis. David D. will compile a list on sponsored activities to be sent to the members on the list serve.

Section Program Introduction of Speakers (David D.)

The following members of the executive will introduce the speakers: Adam (Zindel Segal, Shelia Woody), David H. (Janet Polivy), David D, (Keith Dobson, Master Clinician and Public Lecture), Catherine (Sophie Bergeron, Rick Morris)

Advertising for Pre-convention Workshop (David D./Adam)

David D. will prepare an electronic advertisement for Zindal’s pre-convention Workshop and David H. and Adam will distribute this information to local institutions and organizations in Montreal. 
Public Lecture (David D.)

David D. will contact CPA about advertising the Public lecture and advise the executive if further action is required. 

Photographer for Presentations (David D.)

Kerry will take pictures of the award presentations and public lecture.

Section Action Activities

Section Elections – Possible Nominations (David H.)

Call for Fellows (Catherine)

Role of executive descriptions revisions (David D.)

The executive agreed to forward any modifications to their respective job descriptions to David D. Michael will draft a job description for the Student Member. 

Media requests from Head office (David D.)

A discussion was held regarding ways of evaluating requests from journalists and how best to respond in a professional manner. Section Fellows in 

addition to past executive members will be asked to serve as consultants for media requests. Kerry will ask Gene Flesatti if he would consider presenting a workshop on dealing with the media next year at the convention in Calgary.

Section Projects

List Serve update (Kerry)

No difficulties in running the list serve were indicated. No one has asked for their name to be removed..

Fact Sheet Update (Adam)

No fact sheets are pending at the present time. 

David H. will contact Susan Graham to send the excel list for fact sheets to Adam 

Adam will construct a memo for the list serve requesting ideas. New fact sheets will be advertised on the list serve.  
Letters to Members who have not renewed for 2004 (David H.)

Kerry will send copy of  the letter and the list of lapsed members to David H.

Web Site Status (David H.)

David reviewed the information on the website and arranged with David Hart for modification. David D. added a number of links on evidence-based practice. David H. will check with David Hart as to the number of hits the website receives. The executive reviewed the various sections of the website. The Fellowships and Research Funding sections will be eliminated. The Clinical Interest Site links were reviewed. It was agreed that only Evidence Based Practice Guideline sites would be listed. The possibility of the Newsletter Editor becoming a member of the Executive Committee was discussed. Expanding the role of Newsletter Editor to cover all aspects of communications (including the Website) was also discussed.
Psynopsis submissions (David D.)

      David wrote several updates about the Clinical Section activities in Psynopsis. 

6 Spring Newsletter

Summary of Executive Meetings (David H.) 

                        David H. will continue to prepare summaries for the Newsletter and website.

Summary of Clinical Section Sponsored Presentations at Convention 2005 (David D.)

7 Strategic Planning 

Membership Survey Results (David D.)

Results of the survey were reviewed. Forty-two responses were received. David D. will summarize the results of the survey in his Report from The Chair message. A general discussion was held concerning ways in which CPA could be more helpful in advocacy initiatives. David D. will write a letter to CPA clarifying methods in which the public lecture by Keith Dobson could be promoted as an advocacy effort.

Psychology Month

The Clinical Section will continue to support the Psychology Month initiative. David will inquire if CPA was planning to follow up on asking for information re initiatives. 

Clinical Section Fees

It was agreed that fees would not be increased this year, although results of the survey showed considerable support for an increase.

New Initiatives

Executive committee members will suggest areas for future strategic initiatives (e.g. Task Force on Evidence Based Psychological Assessments).

New Business

Ideas for the Conference Review process (Catherine). Catherine will 

                  Draft a letter to CPA and forward it to the executive for review.   

 Health Services Research Advancement Award (David D.

                  Nominations discussed
